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Energy Efficiency Advice Centre

Our EEAC won the Green Apple Award for work towards improving Cumbria‘s Energy Efficiency Scheme.

The Energy Saving Trust – our key fundees – have carried out a national market research for all 49 EEACs and Cumbria came out top for customer service.  We have been asked to provide support in other areas in an attempt to bring their level of service up to match that provided by our EEAC.

A new mobile unit is due for delivery in the next few weeks.  The mobile unit has been bought with funding that came from the Ashden Award and will be shared with the other North West EEACs delivering the energy efficiency message across the whole of the North West.

Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership

Overall there is a reduction in crime and anti social behaviour.  There is a continued reduction in British Crime Survey comparator figures with a 9.3% reduction on the same period last year.

Each task group has a reduction.  However, within each group there are crime titles that have increased compared to last year.  There are steps being taken to address these increases.

A few of the highlights from the task group:

a) Young fire-fighters had a passing out parade this month.  This project is proving very successful and is continuing.

b) Work at Keenan Park to tackle motorcycle nuisance has been completed and will continue to be monitored.

c) Redeployable CCTV camera was moved to cover a gap in city centre provision over the Bank Holiday weekend.

d) A special workshop is planned in September with Community O&S to help work on the next Strategic Assessment for the CDRP.

e) A new City Centre Officer Group has been formed to look at city centre issues.

Housing

Extra Care Supported Housing Scheme

A tender process is currently underway to select a partner.  This process should be completed in September.

Foyer

Work with the YMCA has started – they have instructed architects and are in the process of appointing a project manager from within the YMCA who will work with the council and other agencies to move the project forward.

Health

The introduction of the smokefree legislation has been very smooth.

To date 17 complaints alleging breaches have been received – none substantiated.  Members of the Food Health and Safety Team are monitoring complaints during routine visits to businesses.  187 businesses have been visited specifically.

Particular issues have been identified with members of the public smoking in Rosemary Lane and Lowther Arcade – however, businesses have been helpful in allowing additional signage to be put up as a reminder that such enclosed premises are to be smokefree.
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